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NORTHUMBERLAND COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

NORTH NORTHUMBERLAND LOCAL AREA COUNCIL 
 
 
At the meeting of the North Northumberland Local Area Council held at Meeting Space 
- Block 1, Floor 2 - County Hall on Thursday, 18 November 2021 at 3.00 pm. 
 

PRESENT 
 

G Castle (Chair) (in the Chair) 
 
 

MEMBERS 
 

T Thorne T Clark 
G Hill W Pattison 
G Renner-Thompson C Seymour 
C Hardy I Hunter 
M Mather  

 
 

  
 

OFFICERS 
 

P Brooks 
 
G Bucknall 

Head of Northumberland Communities 
Together 
Highways Delivery Area Manager 

B Hodgson Neighbourhood Services Area Manager 
R Little Assistant Democratic Services Officer 
M Taylor Director - Business Development (Care 

Services) 
 

 
 

IN ATTENDENCE  
 
 

S. Culley      Lead Highways Delivery Manager 
M. Stoneman   Project Manager, National Highways 

 
 
 
70 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 
Apologies were received from Councillors: Bridgett, Swinbank and Watson. 
 
 

71 MINUTES 
 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meetings of the North Northumberland Local 
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Area Council held on Thursday, 23 September 2021, as circulated, be confirmed 
as a true record and signed by the Chair.  
 
 

72 DISCLOSURE OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS 
 
Councillor Mather advised members that he was an approved winter contractor. 
 
 

73 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
 
Councillor Castle informed members that he had received questions via an email 
from a member of the public but had not accepted them for this meeting but had 
passed them on to the relevant officer to accept as part of the full Council public 
question time.  
 
 

74 PETITIONS 
 
The committee were informed of a new petition that had been received “petition 
against inappropriate development in Beadnell”, however this was a petition 
which related to the wider Northumberland area in relation to planning issues so it 
would be referred to the Petitions Committee.  
 
Members were also informed of a petition that had closed on Change.org and had 
been submitted to the Chief Executive, with 689 signatures, approximately 150 
with a full Northumberland postcode. “Houses for permanent residents – 
Beadnell, Seahouses and North Sunderland”.  
 
 

75 LOCAL SERVICES ISSUES 
 
Highways  
 
G. Bucknall – Lead Highways Delivery Manager, informed members that 
highways had completed 26 out of 31 major resurfacing schemes in the Northern 
area for the financial year, and since the last North Northumberland LAC, the 
following schemes had been completed:  

 Bamburgh to Glororum 

 Hepburn junction to Harehope, south of Chillingham  

 Latest phase of Harwood road 

 Elsdon to A696 

 Swarland Mill 

 Millfield  

 Main Street – Spittal  

 Rock Mid Stead 
 
G. Bucknall also advised members that localised work had been completed in 
Alnwick, Berwick, Branxton and the U4035 near Simonside Hills, with Embleton, 
Brunton Village, C92 from A1 to Lemmington Bank and Denwick lane were 
scheduled for the upcoming weeks.  
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The team had also continued to deliver schemes such as the Berwick Leisure 
Centre access, removal of a ford in Wooler, delivering a new footpath near 
Alnwick Football ground and Berwick Quay Walls carpark, as well as replacing 
damaged signs, potholes, and road markings.  
 
Members thanked Graham and the team for their hard work. 
 
Neighbourhood Services  
 
B. Hodgson – Neighbourhood Services Manager, informed members that grass 
cutting would continue until it became too wet, there had been a good effort by 
the team and that all core and additional cuts that had been requested by parish 
councils were achieved. The neighbourhood team were beginning to look into leaf 
hot-spot areas and work around flood prevention. 
 
In relation to waste recovery he advised that staffing shortages, vehicle 
breakdowns and Covid restrictions had been an issue but garden waste and 
household waste had exceeded targets and the team were working to develop 
new routes to include additional housing developments. The kerbside glass 
recycling scheme had been extended for another twelve months to help gather 
more data on volumes collected, efficiency and participation rates. 
 
Members thanked Bob and the Neighbourhood Services team for their work and 
the update provided.  
 
 

76 WINTER SERVICES PREPAREDNESS AND RESILIENCE REPORT 
 
RESOLVED that this report was noted.  
 
 

77 DUALLING OF THE A1 
 
M. Stoneman – National Highways, Project Manager and S. Culley – Costain 
Jacobs Partnership, Community Relations Manager, introduced themselves to the 
committee and gave an update on the dualling of the A1 in Northumberland: 
Morpeth to Ellingham.   
 
Scheme overview  
 
The scheme had been split up into two sections, the first section being Morpeth to 
Felton and the second being Alnwick to Ellingham. 
 
Morpeth to Felton: There would be 12.6km of dualling to take place including 
6.1km of new offline construction, five bridges - three of which would be new 
junctions, a new subway and bridge over the River Coquet, new and extended 
access tracks and culverts and significant compensatory woodland.  
 
Alnwick to Ellingham: There would be 8km of dualling to take place, one new 
junction and an accommodation bridge and new and extended culverts and 
access tracks.  
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Progress update  
 
The Development Consent Order application had been submitted in July 2020, 
and that then went through public examination from January 2021 to July 2021 
which was successful. National Highways had completed surveys of the ground 
conditions, archaeology, and environment, which no items of great interest were 
found. National Highways had started working alongside Costain Jacobs 
Partnership to develop a detailed design for works to be started Summer 2022.  
 
In January 2022 the Secretary of State decision is to be expected which would 
allow work to commence in Summer 2022 and the project completed by 
2024/2025.  
 
 
Planned engagement  
 
National Highways had planned to engage the local community around the 
dualling project, including holding public information events, start of works 
ceremony, engagement with Northumberland County Council, Parish Councils, 
landowners, and other interested parties and using social media, newsletters, and 
the National Highways website.  
 
 
Following members questions, the following information was provided: 
 

 The planning inspector has a three-month window to make their 
recommendation to the Secretary of State. The Secretary of State 
then had a three-month period to make their decision based upon 
the recommendation from the Planning inspector and evidence. The 
final decision would be received in January.  

 Clear signage would be in place for strategic diversion routes. 

 National Highways had completed 11 junction improvements north 
of Ellingham in preparation for the dualling of the A1. 

 There had been engagements events which potentially using local 
resources for building materials.  

 
Members thanked M. Stoneman and S. Culley for their attendance and for their 
presentation.  
 
 
There was a 5-minute comfort break while officers left.  
 
 

78 NORTHUMBERLAND COMMUNITIES TOGETHER 
 
M. Taylor - Executive Director, Wellbeing, Adult Services, and P. Brooks – Head 
of Northumberland Communities Together Hub, introduced themselves to 
members, and gave a small introduction to Northumberland Communities 
Together.  
 
P. Brooks provided a presentation (a copy of which would be filed with the signed 
minutes) and informed members that NCT had been born out of the Covid 
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pandemic to support the community, vulnerable residents and being able to do 
more for residents.  
 
NCT operated as a service and has completed projects and had supported the 
Test and Trace system, provided emergency food parcels and distributed PPE 
and Lateral Flow Tests.  
 
A hub in Cramlington had opened to provide a place where vulnerable residents 
could be supported to become more independent and resilient, the hub had also 
engaged with the community to identify families who needed support and provide 
holiday activities such as cinema tickets, trip to the beach and to provide food 
parcels.  
 
NCT were looking to open more hubs in Haltwhistle, Newbiggin and Alnwick.  
 
Members thanked M. Taylor and P. Brooks for coming to the meeting and for their 
hard work over the past year.  
 
 

79 LOCAL AREA COUNCIL WORK PROGRAMME 
 
RESOLVED that this report was noted.  
 
 

80 URGENT BUSINESS 
 
Cllr Renner-Thompson asked the chair on when the committee would be 
returning to meetings outside of County Hall, Cllr Castle had informed the 
committee that it was the Chief Executives decision and that a letter would be 
drafted to the Leader of the Council and the Chief Executive with the views of the 
North Northumberland Committee.  
 
 

81 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
It was noted that the date of the next meeting was scheduled for Thursday,  
23 December 2021 at 3:00 p.m. 
 

 

 

 CHAIR…………………………………….. 
 

        DATE………………………………………. 


